REALTOR® ASSOCIATION OF ACADIANA
MLS Committee
March 18, 2025
Minutes

PRESENT: Edward Campbell, Shawn Carter, Dawn Deare, Lane Duplechin, Carol Grindrod, Elena Ladmirault, Kimberly Lafleur, Merrie Chris Leger, Lori McCarthy, Tiffany Pellerin, Jalyn Plaisance, Ken Simeral, Reid Smith, and Erica Taylor

ABSENT:  Bailey Caldwell and Cindy Herring

ALSO PRESENT:  Amber Miller, Casey Oliver, and Susan Holliday

The meeting was called to order by Carol Grindrod at 9:04 a.m.

· Motion to approve the minutes from the February 18, 2025 meeting. The motion was seconded and passed. 
[bookmark: _Hlk179893891]
NEW BUSINESS
1. Timeframe to Transfer Listings in the MLS. Motion for Carol Grindrod to vote that ROAM implement a policy that listings are auto-assigned in the MLS to the Designated Broker after 5 calendar days from when the listing agent is either transferred to another company or goes inactive with the MLS.  The motion was seconded and passed. 

ROAM Update: 
1. ROAM Ops Committee. Carol went over the minutes from the ROAM Ops meeting.  
a. Other Equipment. Motion to approve the change of the Flex field Equipment to Other Equipment and adopt the proposed list from Ops on the options that should be provided in that field. The committee also approves the recommendations made by Jalyn Plaisance to update the current Equipment options to the appropriate fields. The motion was seconded and passed. 
b. RESO 2.0 Certification. Amber updated the committee on the required changes made by Flex for the RESO 2.0 Certification that must be implemented by April 15, 2025.  
2. Board of Managers Update. Susan Holliday updated the committee on the ROAM Board of Managers Strategic Plan meeting.

STAFF UPDATE:

1. Single Sign On.  Amber updated the committee on the delays with the Single Sign-On Dashboard.  There is currently no anticipated date of release.    
2. Cloud CMA. Cloud CMA officially launched on March 
3. Lake Charles Supra Reciprocity Update.  Lake Charles has denied the request for Supra reciprocity. 
4. State of the Industry. Susan reported on the state of the MLS world and the happenings surrounding our industry.   

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:58 a.m.

Minutes submitted by:
Amber Miller
Amber Miller, MLS Director
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